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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 4th April 2016
Present:
Nathan Scott
Chairman


Andy Reid
Secretary


Chris Green
Treasurer


Dave Debnam
Vice President


Paul Davies
Men’s Captain


Lorraine Webb
Ladies Captain


Andy Ward


Ashley Philpott


Thom Darby


Zena Ellis


Helen Morris

Miriam Linforth
1 Chairman’s Comments
As I write this month’s Chairman’s comments I am sat in my garden in the early spring sunshine having just finished my final long run before I take on Manchester marathon.

This last month has seen the peak month of running for anyone undertaking a spring marathon whether it be Paris, Manchester, Brighton, London, MK or any one of the others that are dotted about at the this time of year. 

It’s been a tough month but it was signed off in style with the Annual awards evening on Easter weekend. I have had great feedback so far, particularly around the food, which once again I would like to thank Cheryl and Richard for catering. Top job guys. I would also like to thank each and every one of you that turned up to the evening, you guys are the reason we have awards and it is a tough job trying to award the trophies when we have such a large group of talented runners who consistently give their all every week. I hope you found the talks from Insight Nutrition helpful and informative and I would welcome any constructive feedback so we can make it an even better event next year. Finally I’d just like to say thank you to my fellow committee members for helping the evening go well and saving everyone from hearing my voice too often.

Many of you will know that I hate cold weather ( I may have mentioned it!) so I am pleased to see that the weather has regularly hit double figures in the last month, however, I can confirm that the gloves remain firmly on for the time being. That said, with the clocks going forward it is lovely to be able to head out in the evening and it not be cold and dark. Bring on the summer!

Next up for me and the club is the beginner’s course and organising our first club race in a few years. Watch this space, some exciting things coming up!

Enjoy the lighter mornings & evenings but remember to always be seen and safe. Happy running. 

Nathan

2 Apologies
None

3 Previous Minutes
The minutes for March were accepted
4 Secretary Report

Correspondence received:
Silsoe Stride request for advertising
Women in coaching 

UKA re running forums from Sept.

3CXC scoring meeting

County committee meeting date
Linda Scanlon re London Marathon coach

Discussions Linda, Nathan, Mark Sains re the coach plan.

5 Treasurer’s Report

CG reports 
The Accounts.
Bank: £7687.97p
Charity money: £1120.59p

Cash in hand tonight plus membership fees: £579.83p

Ticket money: £365.
Track hire: £135.
Garage hire: £105
6 Running Report by Lorraine Webb & Paul Davies for March 2016
I’m pleased to say the nights are little by little getting lighter and I personally am counting down the weeks now until we can run across the fields instead of pounding the pavements.  However, until then, please continue to stay safe and be seen.  Spring marathon training is now in full swing but that hasn’t stopped the amazing number of PBs seen this month.  What we all continue to achieve makes fantastic reading.
Weekend 5th & 6th March 

10 hardy Striders didn’t let snow and the minus temperature stop them from running the Luton parkrun.  Amanda Rankin & Graham Busch were our parkrun tourists this week, finishing Pegwell Bay & Rushmere respectively.
Sunday saw Lorraine Webb smash her previous PB by 7.5mins, finishing the Berkhamsted 5mile race in 40:08 whilst Valerie Dawson completed the Berkhamsted Half Marathon in 2:11:20.
15 Striders participated in the Milton Keynes Festival of Running.  10k finishers were Nikki Cox (58:18) & Siobhan Jenkins (60:54).  Nathan Scott led the 20mile finishers home and smashed his previous PB by 21mins finishing in 2:14:44, which also gained him the V35 Club Record.  He was followed by Paul Davies who also smashed his previous PB by 13 mins, finishing in 2:23:56, Ben Bodsworth (2:24:55 PB), Andy Smith (2:27:20), Liz Rollinson gained the V40 Club Record finishing in 2:28:48 PB, Thom Darby took almost 3 mins off his previous time and got a PB of 2:42:35, Simon Norris (2:50:26), Tom Willis (3:05:30 PB), Tony Riley (3:19:19 PB), Kieran Fitzpatrick (3:20:48), Terry Willis (3:30:42 PB), Zena Ellis (3:30:43) and Martin Smith (3:39:32 PB).
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Annelies Gerber completed the Mill Hill “mad” marathon in a time of 5:09:21.  Well done Annelies !
Weekend of 12th & 13th March 

A considerably milder Saturday morning saw 12 Striders run the last current parkrun course until work on the museum is finished.  Rob Barnes led the Striders home in 17:26 PB.  A parkrun PB was obtained by Terry Willis (26:19) – nice one Terry !  Peter Breslin finished the Rushmere parkrun 24:01.

Sunday had 17 Striders racing.  The Finchley 20mile race saw Gez Fallon being the first Strider home in a new PB time of 2:17:43.  He was followed by Paul Davies who achieved his 2nd PB in as many weeks (2:21:44), John Chapman (2:26:48), Andy Smith (2:27:39), Lorraine Webb also achieved her 2nd PB in as many weeks and took 24 ½ mins off her previous time, completing the course in 2:53:45, Mark Layzell completed it in 4:15:31 PB – his longest run ever – well done Mark !  
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Stuart Harries led the Striders home at the Silverstone Half in a time of 1:37:52.  He was followed by Alison Sugars (1:40:51) – nice to see you back racing Alison, Simon Norris (1:46:59), Vanessa Thompson took 14 mins of her previous PB finishing in 1:47:40), Willie Ellingham (1:49:05), Tom Willis (1:52:47), Darren Sutton (2:03:36), Terry Willis (2:09:34), Zena Ellis (2:09:52) and Valerie Dawson (2:10:33).
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Daniel Lewis ran the Wimbledon Half Marathon in a time of 1:47:58 (PB) and spotted a Womble hiding in the woods.

Christine Lathwell continues her Cross Country Season and was the 1st lady at the British Masters Cross Country Championships.

Last but by no means least, Mark Sains ran the Woking Half Marathon in an amazing PB time of 1:19:25 – simply awesome !!

Week of 14th March  

Wednesday saw relatively new Strider Benjamin Rigby completing the Barcelona Marathon in a time of 3:22:45 and apparently is using this as his “warm up” for both Brighton & Bournemouth marathons !  

Another busy weekend of racing, so let’s start with the usual Luton parkrun.  11 Striders took on the new temporary course with Nathan Scott leading them home.  Peter Breslin ran the Rushmere parkrun in a time of 23:20 and the amazing Gerri Tate plus bump ran the York parkrun in a time of 41:59.   

The Ashridge Boundary Run saw 5 Striders complete the 16.5mile hard & hilly course.  Paul Keech led the Striders home in a time of 2:39:15 and was followed by Karen Ashby (2:40:46), Andy Reid (2:40:46), Graham Busch (2:46:36) and Liz Davies (3:05:26).  Well done team !
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Our Ultra Marathon runner Rob Barnes completed another slightly longer run, this time it was the Hardmoors 55 miles in a mind-blowing time of 9:21:00.  The sheer distance renders me speechless ( and that doesn’t happen very often ! ).  Rob – you are just absolutely amazing !

On Sunday, 2 PBs were gained at the Leighton 10k.  Dani Gibson was our first Strider over the finishing line in a time of 47:04 and was followed by Hannah Fothergill (49:26 PB), Ashley Philpott (49:41 PB), Kim Caddy (56:20) and Ellie Ballinger (57:04). 
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The Welwyn Half saw 9 Striders run the course.  First home was Gez Fallon (1:26:53), next was John Chapman (1:29:53), Martin Fallon (1:34:21 PB), Pat Blessing (1:35:20), Liz Rollinson (1:36:35), Willie Ellingham (1:52:14 PB), Tony Riley (1:59:29), Martin Smith (2:00:35 PB) and Phil Nitchen (2:01:54). 
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Andy Smith completed another 20 mile race, this time netting himself a PB in the Ashby 20 in a time of 2:20:46 PB and also got himself a nice new hoody !

Weekend of 26th & 27th March

Luton parkrun saw 19 Striders complete the Easter weekend course, led home by Pete Croall (18:58).  PBs were achieved by Martin Fallon (21:04), Vanessa Thompson (23:19), Kim Caddy (26:12) and Zena Ellis (28:07).  Birthday Boy Mark Layzell made a very picturesque tail runner in his Easter bonnet & tutu, finishing in (51:10).
Paul Keech & Graham Busch ran the Keswick parkun in 23:52 and 27:06 respectively.

Hannah Fothergill ran a time of 49:10 which gained her another PB in the Regents Park 10k.  Brilliant running Hannah – well done – that track work is clearly paying off nicely.
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Our very own Marathon Man, Andy Smith completed the Great Barrow Spring Challenge Marathon in a time of 4:06:40.

I’ll finish this report by wishing everybody good luck in their April marathons – everyone has trained very hard and I know some of us have set ourselves high stakes so hoping you all stay well, injury free and achieve those goals.
e ridiculously busy as the spring marathons get ever closer!  Whatever your goals, be it your first 20 miler or your first 5k, run well, stay safe and mostly importantly enjoy running.

7 Strider of the Month

Strider of the Month was awarded to:

· Nathan Scott
· Rob

· Christine Lathwell

· Lorraine Webb

8 Striders Race
ACW will be organising the race for the club and will split the profits with us.
We need to design a medal.  Zena and Thom.

Need an official timekeeper. Phil A.

Research a 5ml course – Lorraine

Date to be 18th or 25th September

Book Venue – Nathan

SAG Safety advisory group to present to meeting

UKA application – Miriam

Official distance measurer needed

Sponsors – Miriam and Andy Ward to see contacts.

Online contacts

Social media accounts

Medical support

9 Suggestions Box
Business cards for the club
Not agreed
Request for Non Runner membership

Not agreed

Southern Runners magazine supply request. Where does it come from?

Ben is a runner doing 401 marathons in 401 days. He would like support. People to run with him, help with local routes, washing. He has a website and a Facebook page.
Could we offer places on the beginners course to Signpost? 

Yes, but not free
10 AOB
Helen – Next social date is to be on 28/04/16 at the Working mens club.
Beginners will need signing on help.

AR to Email all coaches to invite them to a coaches meeting on next Monday at 7.30pm.

Beginners group plans.A thank you card was received from Liz Evans.

Thom felt we should have provided a London coach from the club.

Andy Ward worried that we will not have enough coaches for the beginners group. Could we get more from Active Luton?

Nathan says the track runners will have to start contributing to the hire cost of the track.
Park run Luton is 1 year old on the 16th April.

Helen asked for printed version on the night for committee meeting.
Next committee meeting on 09/05/16 
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